
 

Office of Police Accountability, 720 Third Avenue, PO Box 34986, Seattle, WA 98124-4986 

November 15, 2018 

 

Chief Carmen Best 

Seattle Police Department 

PO Box 34986 

Seattle, WA 98124-4986 

 

RE: MANAGEMENT ACTION RECOMMENDATION 

 

Dear Chief Best: 

 

Please see the below Management Action Recommendation. 

 

Case Number(s) 

• 2017OPA-1121 

 

Topic 

• Standards & Duties 

 

Summary 

• It was alleged that the Named Employee and other Unnamed Employees were using the electric 

charging stations in the East Precinct garage to charge their personal vehicles. 

 

Analysis 

• SPD does not have a policy governing the use of electric charging stations at Department facilities, 

nor does it provide guidance to its employees in this area.  

• Electric Vehicle Charging Station Guidelines were provided to SPD in 2014 and a new City 

fuel/charging policy was provided to SPD in March 2018, but again, no guidance was given to 

employees. 

 

Recommendation(s) 

• Create a policy or explicit guidance on using Department electric charging stations for personal 

vehicles; provide notice to all SPD employees via an email or e-learning. 

 

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. I look forward to your response.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Andrew Myerberg 

Director, Office of Police Accountability 

 


